
 
  
Dear North Shore Families, 
 
I hope you are well and had a nice weekend.   
  
Thank you for attending the District’s many budget talks and Board of Education meetings 
throughout the year, asking questions, providing feedback, and engaging in a productive 
dialogue.  
Please see a factual summary of the process, highlights and possible outcomes related to 
the 2024-25 budget, below. The District’s sole goal in this process is to preserve the 
student experience, as efficiently as possible. 
  
Budget Process: 
Over the course of the 2023-2024 School Year, the District: 

• Began budget planning early (over the summer) due to the loss of $3.1 Million from LIPA and 
grant funding this year alone 

• Engaged in, 7 BOE budget presentations and over 20 community meetings/listening 
sessions related to the budget 

• Continued Community Budget Forums, created a Revenue Generation Committee, and engaged 
in a major Budget Review 

• Visited legislators in Albany with members of our Legislative Action Committee (LAC) and 
hosted with LAC and BOE a Legislative Breakfast with County & State legislators to secure more 
support for North Shore 

 
Budget Highlights: 

• North Shore has one of the lowest budget-to-budget increases in Nassau County (Click HERE). 
There are no increases in discretionary spending. The increases are largely due to inflation and 
mandatory costs (e.g., insurance, heat, fuel, contract services) which all school districts are 
facing. 

• The 2024-25 budget proposes $2.5 Million in cuts (in addition to $2.7 Million cut last year). 
• The District has planned and uses millions in reserves each year to help with LIPA revenue loss 

($4 Million this year alone). 
• LIPA reached an agreement with Nassau County in June 2022 that North Shore was not a party 

to. Only then did the District know that LIPA would be off the tax rolls and that it would lose 
over $40 Million over 5 years. 
 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FyDxo6Tpjt5NDKOKwngOJHA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRoLHI7P0RkaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vc3ByZWFkc2hlZXRzL2QvMUxwZzlXdlpkQ2FlOUJLR0N0eUxsU2t5RVNoZnExTmI4MnJRclRqRGhGcFEvZWRpdD91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZkS7Pktm77894FIgenVibGlvbmlzY0Bub3J0aHNob3Jlc2Nob29scy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C02%7Cnewmans%40northshoreschools.org%7Cda8e0f0285e04e244f8508dc78cf3b03%7C7b8a96dd415a4201bef6be50d24211ed%7C0%7C0%7C638518078656081612%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6nY3kzA1Zhxa0WZpvJsKTyIg%2BiGrrehEo%2BxtkyZGdEU%3D&reserved=0


Important Points: 

• The proposed budget maintains current programs for students (e.g., special education, 
athletics, and arts) and preserves class sizes at our elementary schools.  

• Further cuts would lead to closing classroom sections at the elementary level and eliminating 
programs at the secondary level (secondary class sizes have already been increased). 

• North Shore does NOT have the highest tax levy and there is NOT an extra LIPA tax 
levy.  However, without the lost revenue from LIPA and grants this year, the District would have a 
.3% tax levy. 

• North Shore is under the tax cap by $1.5 Million this year like last year (under the cap by more 
than 53 of the 56 districts) 

• The tax rate in North Shore is lower than many neighboring districts (Click HERE) 
• North Shore does NOT have the highest cost per pupil in Nassau County or on LI (Click HERE).   

o Costs per pupil are often higher in smaller districts since they have many of the same 
fixed costs as districts with the same amount of buildings but more students. 

 
To clarify misinformation, the completed Budget Review was posted several weeks ago 
as promised at the time of the report. In this study, staffing information was only 
reported through June 2023. Since that time, the District has eliminated 48 positions and 
has cut $5.2 Million, finding efficiencies as recommended. 
  
Budget Scenarios: 
Traditionally, North Shore’s budget vote has been close. More so than our neighboring 
districts. In my recent Budget Talks, I have been asked, What if the Budget Fails?  To help 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FYjlPBonwSR1_wxgXvCSBDg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRoLHI7P0RgaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZG9jdW1lbnQvZC8xN1VHS3lqZ0tBMEVUNHdMbUNsa29UWWxqMnJjM19VUjVYZmx1UUdlM0ppVS9lZGl0P3VzcD1zaGFyaW5nVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpmRLs-S2bvvz3gUiB6dWJsaW9uaXNjQG5vcnRoc2hvcmVzY2hvb2xzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=05%7C02%7Cnewmans%40northshoreschools.org%7Cda8e0f0285e04e244f8508dc78cf3b03%7C7b8a96dd415a4201bef6be50d24211ed%7C0%7C0%7C638518078656094019%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=erfXtW1xYjHc7Jw1KoORUG5U%2FccYor6AwL2Qp6n2PoM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FB5YTzVO1fQlGOMM4rJaioA~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRoLHI7P0RkaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vc3ByZWFkc2hlZXRzL2QvMVdSbm5EdVc0anJ3Vi1oVjhHYV9HeS1Qd0hVRENCVzVsb2pTMFBLUDBlQW8vZWRpdD91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZkS7Pktm77894FIgenVibGlvbmlzY0Bub3J0aHNob3Jlc2Nob29scy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=05%7C02%7Cnewmans%40northshoreschools.org%7Cda8e0f0285e04e244f8508dc78cf3b03%7C7b8a96dd415a4201bef6be50d24211ed%7C0%7C0%7C638518078656104091%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CotgAu%2BoNme%2BcxeqSFzxFDiuIH3pohQJwhFiWerU%2B9M%3D&reserved=0


answer this question, please see the chart below detailing the three possible scenarios:

 
  
  

Please remember the Budget Vote/Election of Trustees is tomorrow, Tuesday, May 21, 
in the North Shore High School Gym from 7 am-10 pm. 
  
Sincerely, 
Dr. Chris Zublionis, Ed. D. - Superintendent of Schools 
  

 
  
  
 


